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WELCOME NEW EMPLOYEES!
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BOWLING RECAP
Here are some bragging rights for the first 2 games per team:

HIGHEST SCORE: GEORGE BLEEKMAN—374
SECOND HIGHEST: AARON OLSEN—352
THIRD HIGHEST: ROB BASTO—330

WINNING TEAM: Steven Harris, Sarah Follett, Jim Cody, Justin Grishkin, Dan Morehouse, Vivian Barbour







CAMPUS PLANNING WINS GREEN
OFFICE CERTIFICATE FOR 2019!!
WE ENJOYED HAVING PRESIDENT
SCHILL VISIT US IN THE QUONSET.
CONGRATS!

CPFM ADMINISTRATION
RECEIVED 2ND PLACE
THANKS IN LARGE PART
TO DYLAN WAKELIN’S
EFFORTS.




OPAL WHITELEY

Many thanks to the exceptional talent of Ellen Tykesen
who created the sculpture of Opal Whiteley as a child.
Opal Whiteley was born December 11, 1897 in Colton
Washington and relocated to Walden Oregon, near Cot-
tage Grove, in 1904. She was a renowned writer at a
young age and attended the University of Oregon begin-
ning in 1916.

The sculpture is located on the Northeast corner of the
Knight Library. The project sponsors were Mike Andre-
asen, Mike Harwood and Jeff Butler. The project team
was a collection of contractors and internal staff, which
included: Aaron Olson of Planning did the conceptual
design. David Cates and Nathan Chaffee in Design and
Construction created the construction design. The GC,
Tim Gribble of Preferred Construction, coordinated the
construction and sculpture installation. The concrete
subcontractor, Scott Brown of Brown Construction, did
the concrete installation. Rexius did the irrigation in-
stallation. Rob Berg and Brandon Flock of Facilities
did the electrical work. Phil Carroll and Jane Brubaker
of Facilities did the plantings.

Thanks to Ellen Tykesen and the Tykesen family for
their continued support of the University, and all the
skilled crafts people who made this vision a reality.
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The Romania Open House took place on
Friday, April S5th, and although the Women’s Bas-
ketball NCAA Tournament Watch Party was occur-
ring across the street simultaneously, the attendance
was good.

DeAnna Tarango, Steve Pelkey, LeAnna Pitts & Justin Porter at-
tended Asset World’s AiM User Conference in Allen, TX. They
networked with other universities across the US that are utilizing
AiM, learning best practices and enhancements. There were sever-
al takeaways including a way to link external GIS links in AiM,
document management, scripts we can utilize and how to best im-
plement a training program.
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NOMINATE A FELLOW EMPLOYEE FOR A GOLD DUCK! IF YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO
IS GOING ABOVE AND BEYOND, PLEASE VOICE IT AND NOMINATE! USE THIS FORM,
HAVE IT APPROVED BY THE NOMINEE’S SUPERVISOR, THEN SEND IT TO ME AT
annecs@uoregon.edu.

THE SECOND QUARTER DEADLINE IS FRIDAY, MAY 24TH.
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On March 26th, Tim Winder and about 30
members of the custodial team participated
in the 23rd annual inter-district training day
hosted by Eugene 4J School District. This
was an opportunity to learn, share and dis-
cover new tools, products and techniques.

This year, many custodians participated in
the “Custodial Olympics”, where they en-
gaged in timed cleaning skills tests. Through-
; out the process, custodians are cheered on by
‘ their teammates from the institutions they
represent. The custodians that participated

j represented the UO well. They demonstrated
‘ O ‘ - our ability to work hard, problem solve and
‘ | 1% } b ‘ have fun! Great job!
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Sustainability Update

The Student Employment Enhancement (SEE) summit, a professional development opportunity for supervisors of UO
student employees. The theme was Student Employment as a High Impact Practice: Connecting Educational Purpose
to Students’ On-Campus Work Experiences. Sarah Stoeckl presented on connecting project work to students’ bigger
picture career and life goals, with the Environmental Leaders ARC trip leaders as the example.

“That’s not relevant, it’s just a job!”

Using training to connect single projects to student growth

SARAH STOECKL ON THE ENVIRONMENTAL LEADERS ARC TRIPS,MANAGED BY OFFICE OF SUSTAINABILITY
SEE SUMMIT -UNIVERSITY OF OREGON -2019

The Symposium for Environmental Teaching is an event focused on enhancing teaching practice around climate change and related
issues. Sarah Stoeckl presented on the work Office of Sustainability does with students around these areas, as well as opportunities
for faculty to engage with OoS to support their students’ learning around climate change and related issues.

For Earth Week, the OoS has collaborated with Campus Kitchens on a “Go Low-Carbon” dining initiative that happened on 4/22.
there was a showcase dinner at Carson Hall and then those food options were available throughout campus dining venues the whole
week.

DIVERSITY RELATED EVENTS
May 2019

At the next Diversity Committee Open Forum on Thursday, May 2nd, Jason Younker, Asst. VP and Advisor to the Pres-
ident on Sovereignty and Government Relations, will be the speaker. He will address the group on Many Nations Long-
house and its significance.

On May 22nd from 12-1:30PM in Lokey Education Room 276, the VPFA is offering a special workshop presented
by Rehearsals for Life. The play involves a group of older students sharing with the incoming students their college ex-
periences, particularly those around dating, sexuality, and alcohol. Registration in MyTracks is available here.

® Friday, May 3, 12:00-1:30pm, PLC 159: “Unfinished Translation: Writing Modernism Before the Pacific Century”, Tae-Yin
Teo (assistant professor of Comparative Literature), discusses US-China intellectual connections and transnational ties through
translation.

® Monday, May 6, 5:30-7:30pm, Ford Alumni Center Ballroom: 2019 Asian Pacific Heritage Month Award Banquet (RSVP re-
quired)

® Tuesday, May 7, Spm, Villard Hall Room 104: “We Are Neighbors”, play / reading featuring personal stories of immigrants
who have made Lane County their home

® Thursday, May 9, 4-5pm, Knight Library Browsing Room: “Convergence, Dissymmetry, Duplicity: Enactments of Queer of
Color Critique in the Era of Administrative Violence”, Chandan Reddy (Queer Studies Lecture sponsored by Center for Study
of Women in Society)

e Friday, May 10, 12—1:30pm, Knight Library Browsing Room: Miriam Abelson discussing her book “Men in Place: Trans Mas-
culinity, Race, and Sexuality in America”

® Friday, May 10-Sunday, May 12, Many Nations Longhouse: 51* Annual UO Mother’s Day Powwow

® Tuesday, May 14, 5:30-8pm, EMU Ballroom: BE Voice with William Nu’utupu Giles (free dinner presentation of Will’s trav-
eling poetry show)

e Thursday, May 16, 4:30pm, Jaqua Center Auditorium J101: “Freedom of Speech and the Press in Asia: Human Rights Balanced
with Cultural Values?”, Kyu Ho Youm (UO School of Journalism and Communication)

® Tues, May 21, 7:30-9:30pm, Straub Hall 156: “The Ethics of Public Participation in a Digital Age”, Professor Danielle Allen
(Harvard University)



https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/see_summit#.XKTqTOipGUk
https://uoset.weebly.com/
https://uomytrack.pageuppeople.com/learning/2743

KUDOS KORNER

From: Shaymond Michelson <shaymond@uoregon.edu>

Sent: Wednesday, March 13, 2019 10:20 AM

To: CPFM Work Control Center <workcontrolcenter @uoregon.edu>
Subject: Lawrence Hall 125 heat

Good morning,

In speaking with Kevin Bloom this morning, whom CPFM has had working on this problem, and his diagnosis on our heating issue, I wanted to
send my thanks for finding a resolution to a problem that has been persistent for over 3 years with the heat in Lawrence 125 and associated office
spaces.

An especially big thank you for the quick response, as the heat is now working, and eventually our space should feel comfortable for the first time
in a long time.

Please forward along to the appropriate supervisor as [ want them to know how satisfied we are with the customer service we received on this mat-
ter.

Many thanks!

Shaymond Michelson, MBA
Director of Fiscal Services
College of Design
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From: Lauradel Collins <lauradel@cs.uoregon.edu>

Sent: Tuesday, March 19, 2019 3:25 PM

To: Pat Rankin <prankin@uoregon.edu>

Cc: Jeff Butler <jbutler8 @uoregon.edu>; Tim Winder <twinder2@uoregon.edu>

Subject: Deschutes Hall Custodian: Haybid Jimenez
Hi Pat,

I am one of the building managers for Deschutes Hall. I’ve gotten some reports regarding our custodian, Haybid Jimenez. People have reported to
me how much they appreciate her thoroughness in cleaning Deschutes Hall and they appreciate her. I concur completely. Haybid is a great employ-
ee.

Thank you,
Lauradel Collins
Computer & Info Science Department
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From: Jen Miley <jmiley@uoregon.edu>

Sent: Wednesday, April 3,2019 9:09 AM

To: Justin Grishkin <jgrishki@uoregon.edu>

Cc: Tad Lueck <ttlueck@uoregon.edu>

Subject: Condon 313 - Punch walk and additional requests

Hi Justin & Tad,

We just completed our punch walk of the Condon 313 and 369 project. Thank you for your hard work. The rooms look great and at about 2/3 of the
cost of going outside for this work. This one is a big success for the construction shop, especially in light of budget cuts university-wide.

Thank you again!

Jen Miley

Design and Construction

From: Tiffany Lundy <tlundy@uoregon.edu>

Sent: Friday, April 19, 2019 12:49 PM

To: Ed Macko <emacko@uoregon.edu>

Cec: Phillip Carroll <pcarroll@uoregon.edu>; Cody Weaver <cweaver @uoregon.edu>
Subject: Thank you- Student Rec Center

Ed,

Thank you for the work you have done on the south entry of the Student Recreation Center. I really appreciate your attention and the care you put
into this area!

Thank you!
Tiffany Lundy, Division of Student Life
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Click here for the DUCK Sports Calendar
https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx
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